

Grace Mission

Unleashing the Power of the Gospel Through National Ministers in Haiti and Mexico







February 2025

"...praying always with all prayer and supplication in the Spirit, being watchful to this end with all perseverance and supplication for all the saints—and for me, that utterance may be given to me, that I may open my mouth boldly to make known the mystery of the gospel, for which I am an ambassador in chains; that in it I may speak boldly, as I ought to speak." -Eph. 6:18-20 (NKJV)

Prayer is one of the most effective tools in our Christian walk. Indeed, in Scripture, we are both commanded to pray and invited to pray! How should we pray? What do we pray for? That is quite a lengthy discussion. But Ephesians 6:18-20 gives us a great starting point for the topic. In it, the Apostle Paul pleads that prayers would be made on his behalf. Specifically, he asks for prayer regarding success in evangelism. May we pray that the Gospel would go forth in every place and that His people would have the courage to proclaim it!

Congratulations to our Trade School Graduates!



Several of the young men recently completed a trades program at a local trade school as part of their high school curriculum. Ricardo, Jamesly, and Rodelain all donned their caps and gowns and went through the ceremonies to commemorate the hard work and commitment they put into gaining essential life skills. They will graduate from Grace Mission

Academy this June before heading out to pursue the next part of God's plan for their lives. Please pray for these young men and the others preparing to graduate this summer. It seems like only yesterday, they were just kids!

La Luz & Lluvias News

Last month, a team from Lluvias Church in Oaxaca City took a team to the Grace Mission village church in La Luz. The team traveled six hours one way to enjoy a special Christmas celebration together in the Joy of Christ and the fellowship of His saints. For the believers of La Luz, the celebration was particularly special: Due to their location, Christian fellowship with others outside the village is a real challenge. This year, Lluvias had a group of forty faithful men, women, and children who came along to share in the celebration of the Savior's birth!



Back in Oaxaca at the Lluvias Church, the following theme was adopted for the year 2025: "Renovate, Understand, and Transform our lives through Obedience of the Word." The theme is based on Romans 12:1-2.

Lluvias continues to offer counseling classes and training for those interested in committing to come. Today, there are over sixty students in the counseling course and thirty in the leadership training class. Praise God for His marvelous work of

Prayer List

Special Prayer Items

- Haiti Travel Security
- Recovery in Haiti after severe storms
- Juventino from the Adequez church – neck injury
- Building Projects at Lluvias & Alamos Church
- Courage & Safety for Staff in Haiti
- Lolita, a new believer at Lluvias
- Praise for New Believers in Iglesia Hogar
- Safety for Pastors in Haiti
- More men in Alamos Church
- Wisdom for Orphanage Kids
- GMI-Mexico Special Service
- Marriage counseling

GMI Ministries - Haiti

- Pastors & Their Families
- Churches
- Sister Church Building Projects
- Compound Staff
- Orphanage
- Senior's Home
- Character Training
- Pastoral Training
- Dental Ministry
- Aquila & Priscilla Institute Startup

GMI Ministries - Mexico

- Pastors & Their Families
- Churches
- Oaxaca Medical Ministry
- Medical & Dental
 Clinics



Character Ministry News

At December's end, the Character Ministry crossed an important milestone: 60 Conferences! By God's grace, the conferences have continued for 15 years now and have brought Biblical training to thousands of men and women across Haiti. In December, the conference was held in Bas-Limbé, to the north of Limbé. Mr. Tidor and Mr. Guito led the teaching in the presence of 44 attendants. Evangelism and leadership development were key topics at this month's conference, and the participants were encouraged by what they had learned from the Word. Tidor and his team are grateful for the committed support for these conferences, as there are always costs involved. Your prayers and support for these discipleship opportunities are greatly appreciated!



Adequez & Iglessia Hogar—Home Church News



We begin this year 2025 with batteries full of the power of God, desiring to be servants who always honor our Lord Jesus Christ. At the beginning of the

month, we spent time with the brothers from the Adequez church. A group of fifteen brothers and sisters from Iglesia Hogar in Oaxaca City accompanied us on that trip.

Some time ago, David Junior shared God's message with a friend from his school. Zabdiel is his name, and he started attending church with his sister Haeyally. These two young people come to church alone, and even though



their parents do not accompany them, they remain faithful in seeking God. Recently, Zabdiel and Haeyally accepted Christ as their Lord and Savior. Glory be to God!!! We are spending time giving marriage counseling to church couples. This month, we had a special time with brother Luis Felipe and his wife, Yesenia. They had stormy lives in their past, but now God has united them in holy matrimony, and they are a very faithful family to the Lord. Please help us pray for these marriages! From the bottom of our hearts, we thank you for praying for the work of God in Oaxaca through the ministries of the Iglesia Hogar. May the Lord bless you, prosper you, and keep you. -David Lopez

Limbé Compound Communications Project



One of the great challenges in our Haiti ministry is communication. Amid active ministry and preparations for the start of Aquila & Priscilla Institute and the potential expansion of other ministries, communication is key. In Haiti, however, communication is often difficult. We have decided to install a satellite internet system on our compound to enhance communication and, Lord willing, provide even more ministry opportunities. Of course, setting up such a system in Haiti is unique. In addition to the internet system itself, we also need to purchase a small solar system and batteries to keep the system up and running. Would you please prayerfully consider helping with these costs? Thank you for your support and ongoing prayers for the situation in Haiti!

Mexico Missions Teams & Special GMI-Mexico Gathering!

This month, several teams are headed to Mexico to assist our missionaries with building projects and teaching. Lluvias Church has a project in the balcony of the church which requires some finish work, and echo-limiting baffling is needed for the concrete walls in the sanctuary. At Alamos, a wall needs to be removed for more space and several rooms need to be rearranged so that they can be used for Bible Studies. Ministry has also been planned for Iglesia Hogar.

In addition, all three Oaxaca City churches and believers from the churches in Adequez and La Luz are gathering together at the start of the month of March for a special church service to celebrate the faithfulness and goodness of God in the region. The special weekend will also feature a Bible Apologetics Conference. Please pray for strength, safety, and wisdom for the teams traveling to Oaxaca and for God to be glorified in the upcoming special service and Bible Conference. Thank you!

